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Many thanks to former member Diane Stevens, who brought her sharp attention to detail and 
exceptional writing skills to recording the events of today's Valentine's Day Party! 

CALENDAR 

Wednesday, Feb. 12, 1-6 pm & Thursday, Feb. 13, 9-4 pm: Kiwassee "Sewing with Penny," MSU 
Extension Room (3rd floor) (Ecarius) 

Saturday, February 15: Caro 3-2-1 Kiwanis Club's Roaring 20's fundraiser (Rayce) 

Tuesday, February 25: Legacy Center for Community Success Roaring 20's Feast (Sullivan) 

March 5: The ROCK fundraiser (Rayce) 

Kiwassee President CarolAnne Guillemette welcomed members and guests to today's Valentine Luncheon 
and expressed thanks to Dave Bender for arranging to have Northwood Catering provide our meal, Roger 
Briggs for finalizing the menu, Mary Lou Myers for creating the lovely table decorations, and Alex 
Rapanos for providing our musical entertainment: Glenn Isenhart, drums; Michelle Dehate, vocals; and 
Clayborn Stewart, guitar. The room was filled with the sounds of low key light jazz and appropriate 
Valentine tunes old and new. 

CarolAnne also announced that Pat will be returning in the near future. She has been cleared to drive! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Penny Ecarius: Come "Sew with Penny" tomorrow, Wednesday 2/12, and Thursday 2/13 (see times 
above) at the MSU Extension Room on the 3rd floor of the Midland County Building (watch for signs). 
Come for a few hours or stay for one or both both sessions. Please email Penny (ecarius1@icloud.com) to 
let her know you'll be there. 

Bruce Rayce: This Saturday. February 15, the new Caro Kiwanis Club will host a Roaring 20's Dinner 
Dance beginning at 6 pm with a social hour, followed by a dinner buffet, dancing, and a costume contest. 
All proceeds will benefit future projects of the new club. Tickets are $25 per person and $45 per couple. 
The event will take place at The Brentwood, 178 Park Drive, Caro. Join the Rayce's and Jack Lehman and a 
friend! Bruce has tickets. 

Duane Townley: Roger Briggs will step down as Kiwassee Foundation Chair. Thank you to Roger for all 
your work on behalf of the Foundation! 

Betsy Sullivan: The 2020 Mardi Gras Feast by the Legacy Center for Community Success is Tuesday, 
February 25, from 5:30 - 8 :00 pm at the Great Hall at Valley Plaza. Visit the Legacy Center's Facebook 
page for details: type "The Legacy Center for Community Success" into the Search field and click on 
"Learn More." 

THE LUNCHEON, as described by Diane... 

"The table setup and menu were designed for your imagination's pleasure: white tablecloths and 
centerpieces featuring pink and white flowers; a pink or red napkin at each place; a shrimp cocktail cup, a 



butter plate with fancy butter pats, and a HUGE slice of cake* at each place; and iced tea and water already 
poured for each person. Hors d'oeuvres included half moon-shaped crackers, spinach and cream cheese 
with chopped artichoke hearts dip, assorted fresh fruit, punch, and coffee. 

"The main course buffet was spectacular: garden salad with croutons, cherry tomatoes, and choice of three 
dressings; roasted carrots with thyme and butter; mashed red potatoes with skins, sliced flank steak with 
mushroom demi-glace; pork tenderloins with blackberry glaze; dinner rolls, and *white chocolate torte with 
raspberry coulis and coconut garnish (Diane: 'I ate every crumb of my slice!!!') 

"Northwood Culinary students served everyone, refreshed drinks, and bussed tables. They were well-
trained and polite!" 

(ordinary editor Martha Briggs's observation: "What a meal!") 

Northwood Catering can provide food for your family event, graduation party, or private dinner. Contact 
Courtney Schauman, Northwood Catering, 989-307-4621/schauman@northwood.edu.  

REMINDERS: Next week's program: Human and Spiritual Values             

Greeter: Roger Briggs              Invocation: Walt Rupprecht 

	


